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Holodomor Awareness Week: November 23-29
Ukraine Remembers - The World Acknowledges
EVENTS:

Toronto: Holodomor Education Week: November 23-29:

The League of Ukrainian Canadians has prepared an extensive program for Holodomor Education Week starting with the Opening Ceremonies at 83 Christie St on Monday, November 23, at 7 pm and culminating with a concert on Sunday, November 29 at 3:00 pm. The complete program for Holodomor Education Week, sponsored by LUC, is posted on page 3 & 4 of this Newsletter.
Everyone is urged to attend and support these events.

Hamilton: Holodomor Awareness Week: November 23-28

UCC Hamilton has prepared an outstanding program: On Monday, November 23, the Film: Famine -33 will be shown at the Ukrainian Cultural Centre at 241 Kenilworth 

Ave. N.  On Friday, November 27, a 33 hour fast will be held at McMaster University. Also, UCC Hamilton invites everyone to visit the first ‘Holodomor Museum in Canada’ which recently opened at St. Vladimir Cathedral, 855 Barton St.

.
HOLODOMOR AWARENESS IN SCHOOLS:

TDSB: Friday November 27 has been designated Holodomor Memorial Day in all TDSB schools. Superintendent Christopher Usih has sent out to principals an announcement, which is to be read that morning in all schools. 

If you teach in a TDSB school, offer your help with preparations for this Memorial event in your school and ensure that your principal follows the Board directive and that he announcement is read over the PA.

The full text of the announcement is posted on page 5, below.

TCDSB: On September 23, a team headed by Marika Szkambara met with the Curriculum Committee of the Board, which included several superintendents, consultants, principals and trustees. The objective was to have November designated as Ukrainian Heritage within all TCDSB schools. The commemoration of Holodomor Memorial Day, the 4th Friday in November, is also being requested   Halya Dmytryshyn and Marika Szkambara prepared an outstanding exhibit and resource booklet, while presentations on the importance of this initiative for catholic education were made by  Andrij Melnyk and Valentina Kuryliw. The reception was warm and positive. Further meetings are required, however, since the TCDSB is under Provincial takeover and decisions cannot be made by this committee. A meeting with the provincial supervisor will be scheduled shortly to pursue our initiatives. 
Update on the Holodomor Curriculum prepared by the TDSB.

This past summer, a writing team within the TDSB prepared two curriculum units on teaching the Holodomor for two courses being taught in TDSB schools. They are for the grade 12 World History and World Politics courses. Valentina Kuryliw served as the consultant to the Team by providing them with resources and expertise on the subject.

The Lemkin article ‘The Soviet Genocide in Ukraine’ was included and an assignment analyzing original documents on the Holodomor were included. An extensive, up to date list of resources on the Ukrainian genocide is also part of the teaching units for teacher and student use. 

In early October, all curriculum leaders of History and Social Studies within the TDSB received a brief write-up on the Holodomor as well as a CD with the entire curriculum for their school.  In addition, each school received information on the work of the UCRDC and a list of speakers on the Holodomor for teacher use. The curriculum itself is the property of the TDSB, but may be requested for use in other boards. Congratulations on a job well done. 
Hamilton Wentworth Catholic DSB. The Board of Trustees recently approved the recognition of the fourth Friday in November, (November 27, 2009) as Holodomor Memorial Day in all schools within its jurisdiction.

It was also resolved that the request from UCC – Hamilton to include the Ukrainian Famine / Genocide as a component of the secondary curriculum be referred to the Board’s administration for review. 

Congratulations to all those who helped make this happen. 

A decision by the Hamilton (Public) board on the inclusion of the Holodomor into the curriculum is pending.

Ministry Update: On September 30th, , a delegation from the Holodomor Education Team, headed by Alex Chumak, met with Karen Gill, manager of the Ministry’s Curriculum Review Division and the two Education Officers responsible for the History curriculum review. The purpose of the meeting was to make arrangements to include the teaching of the Internment of World War 1 and the Holodomor in all Ontario schools. 

The meeting was very successful. Once further information is provided to the Curriculum Department of the Ministry, a subsequent meeting will be scheduled before March 2010, the deadline for staff to consider inclusion of new materials. Other members of the HEC team in attendance at this meeting were Valentina Kuryliw, Markian Melnyk and Andrij Melnyk. 

Political Action: November 2010 Municipal and School Board Elections. We need to identify candidates from our community who are willing to run in the School Board elections next year. Nominations may be submitted and fund-raising may begin as of January 1. 
In particular, we would like to identify someone residing in Etobicoke to run for the Catholic Board. Provincial takeover of the Catholic Board should end with the elections of a new Board in November. Having a supportive member of our community on the Board would bring significant benefits to all of us. We are confident we can elect our candidates with strong support from the Ukrainian community. Please encourage eligible candidates to run. Financial support is available.

Congratulations to Valentina Kuryliw. She was recently appointed National Holodomor Education Chair by the UCC. She will set up a committee of representatives from all parts of Canada to help coordinate their effort to include the teaching of the Holodomor in all provinces and territories. We wish you the best of luck Valentina. Well deserved!

League of Ukrainian Canadians
Holodomor Education Week 

November 23-29, 2009

Monday, November 23 – 7pm

· Opening Ceremonies for Holodomor Education Week, starting at 7pm and including Canadian politicians who championed the recognition of the Holodomor as an act of genocide

Tuesday, November 24 - 10am - 8:30pm

· 10am – 10:30am - Marsha Forchuk Skrypuch ( Canadian author for young adults), topic: Holodomor: the Last Forbidden Subject
· 10:30am – 2:30pm - Films for elementary and high schools, including Harvest of Despair ( English) and Technology of Genocide – Part 2 ( English)



· 6:30pm – 8:30pm - Ukrainian youth on the Holodomor ( SUM, Plast, SUSK) 

Wednesday, November 25 – 4pm – 8:30pm

· 4pm – 6pm - Meeting with Holodomor survivors

· 6pm – 7pm – Eugenia Sakevych Dallas ( survivor), reading of  prose on the Holodomor 

· 7pm – 8:30pm - Film І тоді пролунав постріл ( Ukrainian)

Thursday, November 26 - 2:30pm - 8:30pm

· 2:30pm - 3:30pm - Mykola Latyshko ( survivor), reading of poetry on the Holodomor


· 3:30pm – 5pm – Film Хлібна гільйотина ( Ukrainian) 

· 6:30pm – 7:30pm - Andrew Gregorovich ( Holodomor researcher, bibliographer and editor of FORUM, A Ukrainian Review ),

topic: Holodomor Resources and Research in English

                         -     7:30pm – 8:30pm - Iroida Vynnyckyj ( Ukrainian Canadian
                               Research and Documentation Centre archivist), topic: UCRDC 

                               Holodomor Archives and Projects

Friday, November 27 – 10am – 8:30pm

· 10am – 10:30am – Orest Steciw ( Holodomor Projects Coordinator, LUC/LUCW), topic: Creation of the Holodomor: Genocide by Famine Exhibit

-    10:30am – 2:30pm – Films for elementary and high schools, 

including Technology of Genocide – Part 3 ( Ukrainian) and The Living ( Ukrainian with English subtitles)

· 4:30pm – 8:30pm - Films for general public, including 
Голод-33 (Ukrainian), James Macе ( Ukrainian), Брати (Ukrainian)                      

Saturday, November 28 - 10am - 4pm

· 10am – 2pm - Ukrainian Saturday Heritage Schools ( Рідні Школи) on the Holodomor

· 2pm – 4pm – Film Okradena Zemlya for parents and students, including introduction by its producer/director, Yurij Luhovy

Sunday, November 29 – 3pm



- Ukrainian Canadian Congress – Toronto Holodomor concert 

Announcement for TDSB Schools

to Commemorate the Ukrainian Genocide - the Holodomor

Friday, November 27, 2009.

Good Morning.
A great many genocides and other terrible atrocities occurred during the twentieth century. 

Today, we commemorate the Holodomor, the Ukrainian Famine/Genocide of the 1930s. The word ‘Holodomor’ means murder by starvation. Between five and ten million men, women and children starved to death in Ukraine during the artificial famine created by Soviet dictator Joseph Stalin.

Stalin destroyed the Ukrainian church; he deliberately murdered or deported Ukrainian intellectuals, educational, cultural and religious leaders and finally wiped out the independent Ukrainian farmers. Through a harsh policy of collectivization, all privately owned land was confiscated and Ukrainian farmers were forced to work on collective farms.  

 Secret Police and Red Army units were sent to villages to gather the impossibly high grain quotas set by the Communist regime. They collected not only the grain but also all the food found in homes of villagers. The Soviet police and soldiers executed anyone who tried to obtain food and punished those who attempted to flee. Fully one quarter of the Ukrainian population starved to death. 

This genocide is unique in that food was used as a weapon to destroy the population of a country. Few accounts of the Ukrainian Genocide ever reached the West; reports that filtered through were ridiculed or ignored. The Soviet government repeatedly denied the existence of any famine in Ukraine as millions were dying.
Today, we commemorate the 76th Anniversary of this tragic event. The Toronto District School Board, along with the Government of Canada, the Government of Ontario and the Ukrainian Canadian community want all of us to remember this terrible genocide in a hope that similar events will not be allowed to happen in the future. 

There are just too many to forget.

Feedback Wanted:

Please send your comments, suggestions and questions with anything to do with this Newsletter or to volunteer to help with the work of the Holodomor Education Committee or the Ukrainian Professional Teachers Association to: Bohdan Kohut. bohdankohut@hotmail.com
We welcome and need your input.
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